
Russell R. McMurry, P.E., Commissioner 
One Georgia Center  
600 West Peachtree NW  
Atlanta, GA 30308 

 (404) 631-1990 Main Office 

 

June 30, 2023      Via Email 
 
The Honorable Garnett L. Johnson, Mayor 
Augusta-Richmond County  
535 Telfair St., Suite 200 
Augusta, GA 30901 
 
Dear Mayor Johnson: 
 
The Department is pleased to announce a tentative allocation of federal and state funding assistance for the following 
projects at Daniel Field. 
 

Project Description Est. Total Est. Fed-AIP Est. Fed-BIL Est. State Est. Local 

Design Rwy 11/29, Twy D and Apron Rehab $225,000 $0.00 $0.00 $168,750 $56,250 

Rehabilitate Rwy 11/29, Twy D, and Apron $1,677,726 $0.00 $0.00 $1,258,294 $419,432 

Environmental Assessment $250,000 $150,000 $75,000 $12,500 $12,500 

Project Totals $2,152,726 $150,000 $75,000 $1,439,544 $488,181 

 
Please confirm, by letter, no later than July 31, 2023, your intent to proceed with and fund this project in the state’s Fiscal Year 
2024, which ends June 30, 2024. State funding for this project if unconfirmed by this date may be reassigned.  

 
State funding assistance must be formally requested by letter to the Department’s Commissioner. See attached sample letter. 
These projects will require matching funds from Augusta-Richmond County estimated in the amount of $488,181. This is a 
tentative allocation of funds, the actual contract amount will be based on design, planning and engineering costs and/or 
competitive bids received to accomplish the project.  
 
The Department has planned 2 contracts for the above contracts. See confirmation template for proposed schedules.  Please 
note if the project does not meet the agreed upon schedule the Department will consider moving the project in order to 
accommodate other projects or consider deferring the project to the next fiscal year. Brian Walden has been assigned as your 
Project Manager to assist in this tentative allocation award, including but not limited to, overall project coordination, federal 
and state guidance, and project review and scheduling. Please communicate with your project manager each month regarding 
your project’s status and schedule.  
 
As acknowledgement to this tentative allocation award, please provide a confirmation letter. See attached example. 
 
Please contact Brian Walden, Aviation Project Manager, at (706) 339-0921 if you have any questions. We look forward to the 
successful completion of this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Leigh Ann Trainer, Assistant Director 
Division of Intermodal 

 
cc:   Greg Morris, State Transportation Board 
  Steve Gay, Airport Manager 
  Becky Shealy, VP Business Development 
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